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Memorandum1
May 22, 1940   [Washington, D.C.]
Secret 

Subject:  National Strategic Decisions.


1. Further imminently probable complications of today’s situation are:



a. Nazi-inspired revolution in Brazil.



b. Widespread disorders with attacks on U.S. citizens in Mexico and raids along our southern border.



c. Japanese hostilities against the United States in the Far East.



d. Decisive Allied defeat, followed by German aggression in the Western Hemisphere.



e. All combined.


2. We have vital interests in three general areas:



a. The Far East.



b. South America.



c. Europe.


3. There should be an immediate decision as to what major military operations we must be prepared to conduct.


4. It is not practicable to send forces to the Far East, to Europe, and to South America all at once, nor can we do so to a combination of any two of these areas without dangerous dispersion of force.


5. We cannot conduct major operations either in the Far East or in Europe due both to lack of means at present and because of the resultant abandonment of the United States’ interest in the area to which we do not send forces.


6. It would appear that conditions now developing limit us for at least a year, more or less, to the conduct of offensive-defensive operations in South America in defense of the Western Hemisphere and of our own vital interests; such limited offensive operations in Mexico as the situation may require; possible protective occupation of European possessions in the Western Hemisphere; and the defense of Continental United States and its overseas possessions East of the 180th Meridian.


This appears to be the maximum effort of which we are capable to-day.


7. Intelligent, practical planning, and later successful action, require an early decision regarding these matters:



1st—As to what we are not going to do,



2d—As to what we must prepare to do.
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